
 
 
DATE:  March 8, 2021 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY/INTENT TO ADOPT THE MITIGATED NEGATIVE 

DECLARATION 
 
PROJECT:  Sump Station Facilities Improvement Project 
 
COMMENT 
PERIOD: March 8, 2021 to April 7, 2021 
 
LOCATION: The proposed project consists of five existing sump stations within the City of 

Sacramento: Sump 089, Sump 151, Sump 155, Sump 058, and Sump 102. 
 
The City of Sacramento, Community Development Department, Environmental Planning Services has 
completed preparation of a Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration for the Sump Station Facilities 
Improvement Project and intends to present the document for adoption as part of project review.   
 
The document is now available for a 30-day public review and comment period.  The comment period is 
from March 8, 2021 to April 7, 2021. 
 
The Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration is available online at:  
www.cityofsacramento.org/Community-Development/Planning/Environmental/Impact-Reports 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The proposed project consists of five existing sump stations within the City of 
Sacramento: Sump 089, Sump 151, Sump 155, Sump 058, and Sump 102. The sump stations direct 
treated stormwater through underground piping to stormwater outfalls along waterways within the City. 
Each of the sump stations are owned, operated, and maintained by the City of Sacramento Department 
of Utilities. As mandated by the Sacramento Area Flood Control Agency (SAFCA) and the U.S. Army 
Corps of Engineers (USACE), sump station outfalls that penetrate and cross major levees within the City 
of Sacramento are inspected on a five-year cycle. The proposed project entails the complete 
replacement of the pump discharge pipe for three drainage sump station facilities (Sump 089, Sump 151, 
and Sump 155) and installation of stairs on the waterside slope for two additional drainage sump station 
facilities (Sump 058 and Sump 102). The proposed improvements would not alter the overall capacity of 
the sump station facilities relative to existing conditions. None of the sump stations are located on sites 
that occur on lists enumerated under Section 65962.5 of the Government Code. 
 
Written comments regarding the Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration should be received by the 
Community Development Department, NO LATER THAN 5:00 p.m. on Wednesday, April 7, 2021 
(NOTE: due to COVID 19, the Public Counter is CLOSED). All comments should be submitted via email 
or mailed to: 
 

Scott Johnson, Senior Planner 
Community Development Department 

300 Richards Boulevard 
Sacramento, CA 95811 

Email: srjohnson@cityofsacramento.org 
Tel: (916) 808-5842 

 
If you have questions about the environmental review process, please call Scott Johnson. If you have 
questions about the project, please contact Raymond Kong, Senior Engineer at (916) 808-1435. 
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